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13" Annual Tree Lighting

By Sandy Lippe

The December tree lighting at Standiey
Park is a long time tradition. Added to that
event is the 2nd annual dinner with Santa,
and you have a great family evening on
Friday, December 12 at 5:30 pm. You can

P e s Alemen e Frne o rreral o
enjoy a hearty dinner for a frugal charge of

$2 child/$4 adult, with arts and crafts,
entertainment, and a chance to talk fto
Santa. Space is limited, so order tickets
early at the Rec Center. (No baby strollers
are allowed in the dining room for safety
purposes.)

At 6:30 pm, the traditional Tree Lighting
will take place outside the Rec Center. Mr.
Marcus, music director at Standley Middle
School, and his incredible band, will
perform holiday songs, as will Tuesday
Night Alibi, a barbershop quartet, and Our
Mother of Confidence Children's Choir.
Then the countdown will begin for the tree
lighting. Hot chocolate and cookies will be
served, and rumor has it that Santa will
hear each child's Christmas list. Thanks to
the Rec Council for sponsoring the event.
The tree lighting is a gift from the UCCA
with great help from various elves under
the direction of Darlene Ventimiglia and
Barbara Henshaw. Judy Bethel has served
as artistic designer over the years, and we
look forward to seeing her on the 12t of
December.

The Marines’ Food Locker will also be
accepting canned goods and non-
perishable food donations, which will be
delivered by UCCA to the Marines' Food
Locker on December 15.

Everyone in UC is invited to be part of this
unique night. Remember that traditions
create lasting memories for our children
and ourselves. Whether you've lived here
for decades or days, come out on December
12 to be part of this great tradition. “And to
all a good night!”

December 2014 /lanuary 2015

CALENDAR

Hanukkah Begins Tuesday,
December 16, ends Wednesday,
December 24

Christmas Thursday, December 25

New Year's Day Thursday,
January 1

UC Planning Group Tuesday,

january 13, 6:00 pm (No Meeting in
December), Forum Hall at UTC

UCCA Meeting Wednesday, January
14, 6:00 pm (No Meeting in December),
UC Library on Governor Drive

Martin Luther King Day Monday,
January 19

UC Garden Club Meetings will
resume in February

Doyle Recreation Council
Meetings are on 4" Tuesdays at 6:30
pm; call Doyle Rec Center for dates

Standley Recreation Council
Meetings are on 4% Thursdays at
6:30 pm; call Standley Rec Center

for dates

HAPPY HOLIDAYS!!!
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The University City Community Newsletter is comprised of
information sent to the editor. The association does not have
reporters, photographers or staff. You are weicome to write

and submit articles and story su

community and residents.
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* Be as brief and concise as possible. Editing may
result in errors. Type in plain text format: no pdf
formats.

*  Include who, what, why, where, and how.

*  UCCA does not guarantee publication.

* The information contained in submissions may be
edited and/or combined with others; for example,
upcoming events.

= The Edilor reserves
needed.

*  Name the file appropriately so it can be identified.

*  Attach photos separately in a picture format at high
resolution or straight from camera as a jpeg or png.

* Send to UCCAEditor@gmail.com or
jemmasamala@gmail.com; email any questions.
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Deadline for the February 2015
Newsletter Publication is January 15

Please send your submission as early as possible. The
deadline for the February issue is January 15, but the
newsletter can fill up before the deadline. Articles and news
items are reviewed as they are received. Priority may be given
to UCCA members and time sensitive material. Articles may
also be edited for allowed space. UCCA does not discriminate
against nor endorse all information in the monthly newsletter.

The University City Community Association Newsletter
receives information and advertising from a variety of sources.
UCCA cannot and does not guarantee the accuracy of the
information or the complete absence of errors and/or
omissions, nor does UCCA assume responsibility for same.
Publication does not constitute an endorsement.

UCCA President Barry
Bernstein’s Column

Happy Holidays! A very
Merry  Christmas  and
Happy Hanukkahto all of
our newsietier readers. |

hope to see many of you at

our Holiday Tree Lighting
event at Standley Park on

Friday. Dec. 12. The UCCA

Board will not have a
December  meeting...and
there will NOT be a

January issue of our
newsletter. So please do
remember to send in your
membership form and join UCCA and be part of our efforts in
maintaining and improving our community. Our new UCCA
"Buy Local"/Membership cards and gift distribution will begin
this month so watch for items in your mail.

Thank you for your support in my re-election as your president
for the 2015 year. Our recently elected officers are pictured on
page 11. Thanks to Bonnie Hornbeck for a wonderful job
as our secretary this past year and congratulations to Vince
Reardon for taking over the secretarial duties for 2015. Vince is

still committed to finding time for his communily clean-up

efforts and would encourage you to volunteer.

Jemma Samala, current president of the UCHS Centurion
Foundation, and EdUCate! board member, has agreed to
serve as the UCCA newsletter editor. We're so pleased to have
her take on this very important responsibility and know that her
personal commitment to our community will be reflected in
future newsletter editions. Welcome aboard Jemma!

Please take a moment to read about "Imagine U.C.2020"... Dr.
John Lee Evans, a resident of U.C. and member of the San
Diego City Schools Board of Education, has taken the
leadership in introducing this very real opportunity for the
development of a unique learning campus. And for your
information, our community library now has the full mid-coast
trolley environmental impact report in its reference section
according to librarian Sharon Thomerson. There still needs to
be a great deal of thought and coordination of various agencies
related to the traffic issues the elevated rail line may cause on
Genesee.

Our own Barbara Gellman was honored this past week as a
nominee for SDPD's Volunteer of the Year. Barbara, with
assistance from community police officer Larry Hesselgesser,
established 73 Neighborhood Watch programs in South U.C.

this past year. Congratulations and thank you Barbara !

UCPG is planning to hear at its January 13 meeting, (no
December meeting), two building projects in South U.C. The
continuing discussion of The University Terrace East Apt.
additions was moved to January, and the building of homes
just off Regents and south of the Cathalic church, will also be
on the agenda. Once again my best wishes to you and yours
for a most happy and safe holiday season. The next UCCA
newsletter will be delivered in early February 2015.

~  Barry
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By Jemma Samala

Okay, | have a character flaw, and that is | can’t say no. |
know many of you UC folks have the same disease. We
see the same names and faces that volunteer at events,
PTA meetings, sports leagues, troop meetings, etc. So
my afﬂiction came into play once again last month when
the UCCA newsletter was in need of an editor, and for
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some reason | was asked to take over the position by
the committee. Well, | couldnt say no. | have this

disease. Plus, the newsletter has been

part of the UC community, of course | W[|| be glad to do
my part.

Now, I'm asking the UC community for a favor, and you

] .
can't say no. The UCCA newsletter committee can only

obtain info for the publication of which they have access
to. The UC community is a very active group of
neighbors. For all those activities, we need you all to
submit info, articles, pictures...and suggestions. Do you
want more human-interest stories, investigative reports,
sports updates, cat photos? Is there an “Ask the Editor”
question you would like to submit? Let us know. All

subrmssmns will be taken under consideration.

| can’'t guarantee everything will be included; this is a
family oriented publication. But | will do my best
Therefore, in the spirit of giving during this holiday
season, give back to the UCCA newsletter. Oh, and
don't forget to become a UCCA member (see the
Membership Application on page 11). Your dues not only
help other community groups, but supports the
newsletter. It's like that cliché, help me help you!

There are a number of groups in the UC community that
could also use some gifting. These groups are all non-
profits and donations are tax-deductible. I've listed some

on this page, so open up your checkbooks or PayPal
accounts and give a little or a lot to these community
groups. You'll feel better for giving, | promise.

Now go forth, bake those cookies, wrap those presents,
and sing those carols...which are all welcomed at my
house! Happy Holidays to all of you, and | look forward
to serving you as your UCCA Newsletter Editor.

Food Trucks continue
every Wednesday
night from 5-7 pm in
front of Spreckels
Elementary. You can
find your editor there
many weeks finding
something to eat with
lobster. A portion of
proceeds benefit all
UC public schools

£ E through EdUCate! For
more info go to WWW. uc-educate org. Food trucks rotate, so every
week is a new dining experience for you and your family.

Adopt-A-
Family
Program at

ITCHS

Spread some UCHS
Holiday Cheer and
help the PTSA Adopt
A Family Program.
The program direcily
benefits UCHS
students / families
who are in need of a little something extra this year. Last year
UCHS helped over a dozen students and their families. Your
tax-deductible donation will help us purchase grocery gift
cards, store gift cards and wish list items. The PTSA will be
accepting donations through December 12. 'Tis the time to
give, please consider donating to those in our UCHS family.

Go to www.uchsptsa.org to make a donation.

EdUCate! Funds Local Schools

EdUCate! helps funds many local UC programs. To help
visualize where those monies are granted, examples are listed
below. We know you chose UC public schools for a reason!
EdUCate! funds items such as:

$75 funds a student attending a semester of the EdUCate!
Math Academy

$100 funds five elementary students attending Jr.
Achievement's BizTown

$170 funds lab coats for the UCHS bio medical science
program

$265 funds a compound microscope for Standley middle
school science

$500 funds a UCHS scholarship to encourage our Centurions
to reach for the stars after graduation

$750 funds a principal grant request for an elementary school
daily language review program

$1700 funds a principal grant request for an elementary
school online reading program

$3550 funds a principal grant request for music and arts
education instructional supplies

Go to www.uc-educate.org for more information.

CENTURION FOUNDATION WINTER GRANTS

The Centurion Foundation is dedicated to supporting UCHS
athletics and extra-curricular activities. Donations help fund
grants to help teams fund purchases such as: football helmets,
tennis nets, soccer equipment, cheer supplies. The foundation
also helps fund the UCHS Athletic Trainer. Winter grants will
be announced in January. During the current winter season,
those who donate $50 or mare will receive two adult and one
student pass good for entrance to all home varsity basketball
games. Because UC, U Know! For more info, go to: www.uc-
centurionfoundation.com.
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Why Law Enforcement Opposed Proposition 47

by Larry Hesselgesser SDPD Community Ser\ﬂce Officer (CSO) Northern Division

Editor’s note: California Proposition 47, the Reduced
Penalties for Some Crimes Initiative, was on the
November 4 ballot in California as an initiated state
statute. The measure was approved by voters.

of felony for the following crimes:

* Shoplifting, where the value of property stolen does
not exceed $950

= Grand theft, where the value of the stolen property
does not exceed $950 including guns.

* Receiving stolen property, where the value of the
property does not exceed $950

* Forgery, where the value of forged check, bond or bill
does not exceed $950

* Fraud, where the value of the fraudulent check, draft
or order does not exceed $950

* Writing a bad check, where the value of the check
does not exceed $950

* Personal use of illegal street drugs

Prnnnf-:lhn_r; a7 .rr-\mllrpq misdemeanor senten cing instead

“Petty Theft” was aiready a misdemeanor. With the
passing of Proposition 47, “simple drug possession” of
even harder drugs like heroin, cocaine,
methamphetamines, and even GHB (the date rape drug)
are now just misdemeanors. This means the offender will

receive a citation and be sent on their way. The offender

Barbara Gellman, Northern Division’s Volunteer of the Year

by Diane Ahern

University City's own Neighborhood Watch Coordinator Barbara
Gellman was honored by Northern Division and the Exchange
Club of San Diego at its 11th Annual Law Enforcement
Volunteer of the Year Banquet. The Exchange Club seeks to
honor dedicated volunteers who perform needed services for
the San Diego Police Department and help relieve the overload.

Barbara was nominated by CSO Larry Hesselgesser. She is a
registered nurse with a long history of volunteering. “Originally
from Cleveland, Ohio, | volunteered with political and school
board campaigns, school system nutrition programs, an Office
of Aging wellness program, a community drug prevention
program for kids and initiated a youth employment service
through the high school,” she said.

When she moved to University City 25 years ago, she decided
to become involved as a volunteer after retiring from her
family’s wholesale gift business. “The University City
Community Association has been a good match. | started as
part of the Beautification Committee but soon found another
passion as a Neighborhood Watch Coordinator,” she said.

would literally be free to commit a residential burglary or
another crime within minutes after receiving the citation.

e I
ets or livestock, receivin p fo
check fraud under $950. Almost all handguns (which are
the most stolen kind of fi irearm) retail for well below $950.
People don't steal guns just to add to their gun collection.
They steal guns to commit other crimes. Police have lost
yet another tool in the fight against crime. Street drugs
and theft go hand in hand. A desperate street addict will
not stop stealing until they are incarcerated.

Not only does this proposition affect all future arrests, but
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crimes will be reclassified. All those convictions will be
resentenced which will tie up the City Attorney for months
while they sort through numerous cases that will likely
result in the release of thousands of convicted criminals,
some of which were released right after this proposition
passed.
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Police expect residentiai burgiaries to increase as a
of Proposition 47. Several studies cite drug usage a
number one reason why residential burglaries are

committed with the percentage being in the high 60
percent range. Please, lock your doors and windows,

light up your home, and stay safe.

In the past 2 years,
Barbara has established
over 80 Neighborhood
Watch groups. Never one
to brag about herself,
Barbara said her success
is “due to a partnership
with Larry Hesselgesser
and the Northern Division
and great UC residents
who have stepped up to
be street captains.”

What's next for Barbara?
Larry and Northern
Division have asked her to help the Clairemont community re-
establish its Neighborhood Watch program. She's also a
member of the Captain's Advisory Board, asked to serve by
Captain Jerry Hara. And she's a Lead with Nextdoor.com, the
social network for neighborhoods. Oh yes, and she's still
involved in the Beautification Committee.

Editor’s note: Photo of Barbara Gellman and Officer Hesselgesser. If you are interested in forming a Neighborhood Watch group on
your street, or you would like more information about communicating with neighbors through Nextdoor, please contact Barbara Gellman
at bggeliman@yahoo.com. UC's Neighborhood Watch is made possible, in part, through allocation of membership dues.
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diploma must
be meaningful

John Lee Evans
San Diego Unified
Trustee, District A

San Diego Unified
has been focused
for several years
on increasing our
graduation rate.
Now  we are
putting our focus
on making sure
that graduation is meaningful for all students. We want
all of our students to graduate with all of the option to go
to coiiege, to enroii a technical school or to be prepared
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In the past some students were often placed on a
college prep or vocational track. Now we are combining
both tracks so that aii siudents wiii have more options.
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For example, some high schools now have auio tech

programs. Students who enroll in that program will have
a full range of coursework and will be prepared to
directly enter the work force or enroll in a technical
school or enroll in a university to major in mechanical
engineering.

One example of our career technical programs is the
biomedical careers program at UC High. This program
gives students a head start on their chosen career.

There is one significant change starting with the Class of
2016. We are matching up our high school graduation
requirements with UC and CSU. This will give all of our
students the option of applying to a four-year college or
be better prepared for a community college or technical
program. Because San Diego Unified and the college
requirements were not completely aligned some
deserving students were not eligible to apply.

The major change to the curriculum is a requirement for
two years of a world language and one additional year of
math. A major goal of Vision 2020 has been for all of
our students to graduate with the ability to communicate
in a second language as global citizens. One additional

year of rigorous math will also prepare our students for
college and career.

Students perform better when expectations are higher.
Support will be provided for those students who have
difficulty with the more rigorous courses.

The Class of 2016 will be leading the way for all of our
students to be truly prepared for college and career.
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Sherri Lightner, San Diego City Councilwoman

| am excited about all we have accomplished in the last
year and am looking forward to continuing to work with
you in the New Year to achieve our goals.

| am pleased to announce an increase in branch library
hours, something | know is important to the University
City residents. Beginning November 8, 2014, all branch
libraries have seen an increase of four hours throughout
the week. In addition, the North University Community
branch is now open from 12:30 p.m. to 5 p.m. on
Sunday.

| am also pleased to announce that the planned winter
closure of the Swanson Pool has been decreased by 6
weeks. After hearing concerns from many of my
constituents about the upcoming closure, | was able to
transfer $20,000 from my office budget to the Park and
Recreation Department, which will allow the pool to
reopen March 9, 2015, instead of April 19, 2015, as
previously planned. We will continue to work to make
sure the library hours and pool hours are restored to the
service levels University City residents deserve.

Finally, | hope you can join the Environmental Services
Department and my office for a reusable bag giveaway.
This event will help shoppers prepare for the transition
away from single use plastic bags that will occur in July
2015. The bag giveaway will take place Wednesday,
December 17 from 4 to 6 p.m. at the Sprouts Market on
Governor Drive in South University City.

As always, please feel free to contact my office if you
have any questions about these issues or any other
neighborhood issues, and have a very happy and safe
holiday season.
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are Alive

Libraries Alive
Featured Events at the
University City Community Library
4155 Governor Drive, 858.552.1655
sthomerson@sandiego.gov

Fall Book Sale: Friends of the UC Library
Fundraiser
Thireday Mana ar A at 1-NN_K- 39
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Friday, December 5 at 9:30-5:30 p
Saturday, December 6 at 9:30-2: 30 pm

Besos de Coco Latin Jazz Concert Back by
popular demand!
Tuesday, December 9 at 6:30 pm

Memoir Writing Find guidance, inspiration and
acceptance of the past in this writing group.
Thursday, December 11 at 1:00 pm

Thursday, January 8 at 1:00 pm

Thursday, January 22 at 1:00 pm

Online Information Security How lo prevent
identity theft.

Satirday, December 13 at 2:00 pm

Pearl Harbor: Day of Infamy,

Sacrifice An OASIS seminar.
Thursday, December 18 at 2:00 om

Day of

Scrabble Club Bring your own board and
meet new friends!

Tuesday, December 23 at 5:00-8:00 pm
Saturday, January 24 at 12:00-3:00 pm

Qi Gong: Gentle Exercises and Meditation

Practice.
Every Monday at 9:30 am

Adult Yoga Gentle exercise to aid flexibility
and improve concentration.
Every Tuesday at 4:30 pm

Signing Story Time Stories and Songs for
Babies, Toddlers, Preschoolers.
Every Monday at 10:30 am

Preschool Story Time Stories, crafts, finger
plays and songs.
Every Thursday at 10:30 am

Historical Tour of Balboa Park Nancy Carol
Carter will discuss the park’s history from its
establishment in 1868 up to the 1915 Panama-
California Exposition which changed the park
forever.

Thursday, January 15 at 2:00 pm

Dancing with the Bamboo Brush Art Show
and Sale Join Jean Shen, juried artist and
instructor, and her students for an art sale and
celebration of Chinese brush paintings.
Exhibit runs November 1, 2014-January 31,
2015.

Saturday, January 17 at 12:30-2:30 pm

Gypsy Jazz! Concert with Django A four-
piece ensemble.
Tuesday, January 20 at 6:30 pm

n Univ

Haus Musiking A new kind of music to the
Library!l Wednesday, January 21 at 7:00 pm

SilverWood! Diane Wilson's SilverWood Flute
and Piano Ensemble will perform works by
Villa-Lobos, Antonio Carlos Jobim and others
in a concert entitled “Brazilian Special".
Wadnasgdav lanuary 28 at 5:30 pn‘l
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Featured Events at the
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Noith UC Library, 8820 Judicial Drive

858.581.9637, friends.northuclibrary.org

Events for Adults/Seniors

Small Business Assistance Dr. Adolfo
Sanchez offers help in navigating the process
to starting a business. Appointments available
by calling the library. Wednesdays at 11:30 am

Job Help Assistance Dr. Adolfo Sanchez
offers help with resume writing and job
searching. Appointments available by calling
the library. Wednesdays at 3:30 pm

LIS TR e slliEsUays o S0

ESL Conversation Improve English
conversation skills in an informal, small group

fo s et

semng VVSU]’!BSOBYS at 5:00 pm

Gentle Yoga Learn basic yoga techniques,
perfect for beginners, expectant mothers,
seniors and persons with disabilities. Please
bring your own mat. Fridays at 10:00 am

Zumba® The exercise class that started the
dance-fitness revolution and changed the way
we look at a “workout” forever. It's fun, effective
and made for everyone! Sundays at 12:30 pm

Knitters’ Circle Yarn enthusiasts at all skill
levels are welcome. Basic instruction is
available. Thursday, December 4 & 18 at 1:00
pm

Page Turners Book Club The Book Club will
be discussing And the Mountains Echoed by
Khaled Hosseini. Wednesday, December 10 at
5:30 pm

Memories in the Making® Memories in the
Making® is a unique program for individuals
with Alzheimer's disease and related
dementias to express themselves through art.
Please call the library to reserve a spot.
Monday, December 15 at 10:00 am

Cinema Café Enjoy refreshments while
watching a thought-provoking film. Title TBA.
Please inquire with library staff for further
details. Wednesday, December 17 at 6:00 pm

E-Reader Clinic Bring your e-reader, tablet or
smartphone and learn to download e-books, e-

audiobooks and magazines. Friday, December
19 at 3:00 pm

Events for Children/Families

Craft Time Let your creativity run wild with a
fun craft activity! Children under & welcome
with an adult or older sibling. Saturdays at
11:45 am

Young Artist Series | ncal vaounag musicians
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showcase their talents in an informal,
interactive setting designed to expose children

+m th i -
to the world of music. Saturdays at 3:00 pm

Music Makers Toddlers and preschoolers
explore different aspects of music and learn to
express themselves creatively in a fun,
energetic environment. Recommended for
ages 2 to 5. NOTE: Music Makers will be
closed fo arrivals once our room is at capacity,
or § minutes after start of program. Monday,
December 1 at 10:00 am

Book Signing: Danny Dog Meet Danny the
rescue dog and learn all about his iourney to

find a forever home. Thursday, December 4 at
10:30 am

N e P i gty T e

ramuy‘ Toga Families u!ljuy neainy fun and
bonding while exploring yoga poses and
breathing exercises. Please bring your own
mat. Monday, December 8 & 22 at 10:30 am

STEAM 2 Academy Science-based
educational activities geared to students in
grades K-3. This month’s topic is
Transportation: How things move. Tuesday,
December 2 at 3:00 pm

Piano Recital Featuring young students of

iocal pianc teacher Mary Kilmer, Sunday,

December 14 time TBA

LEGO Club Recommended for ages 5— 13.
No sign up needed. Parent supervision
required for younger children. Saturday,
December 20 at 9:30 am

STORYTIMES
Hebrew — Thursdays at 9:45 am
English — Thursdays at 10:30 am
French — Thursdays at 11:15 am
Chinese — Saturday, Dec, 6 & 20 at 11:00 am
Family — Saturday, Dec. 13 at 10:00 am
Japanese — Saturday, Dec. 13 at 11:15 am
Sign Language — Thursday, Dec. 11 at 12
noon

Songbirds — Friday, Dec. 19 at 12:45 pm
(registration required)

Note: All San Diego Public Library branches
will be open 8:30am — 6:00 pm on Wednesday,
Dec. 24. All branches will be closed on
December 25 in observance of Christmas Day.
For a list of branches open Dec. 26 - 31,
please visit www.sandiegolibrary.org.
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Reports from the November meeting included:

*  Aninformational item that an application has been filed with the
City for a Conditional Use Permit and Costal Development Permit
for a Medical Marijuana Cooperative at 10671 Roselle St.

. Megan Beale gave a report on the adoption of the Pure Water
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council and is planned to be on line by 2023 with funding from
Prop 1.

= Mel Millstein from Council person Sherri Lightner's office
announced pians for city infra structure bond, extending library
hours by 4 hours a week], and the Sprout's free bag give away on
Dec. 17" from 4-6 P.M.

= During the Public Comment time Barry Bernstein presented
information on the Imagine UC 2020 plan to improve UC South by
enhancing the center of Governor Drive between Genesee and
Regents. Plans are to develap a plan to be more pedestrian, bike
friendly and to provide education/recreation/
entertainment/socializing places for all ages. Improving the park
with a stage, a jogging rack and an enhanced aguatic center are
a few of the ideas so far. Brad Tuck from Alnnrln Real Estate
gave an update on the housing development planned on Regents
Road between Pennant and Governor. See separate article for
details.
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the report concerning the plans for station 50 in North U.C. The
sub committee has been working with the fire department and Elif
Cetin, City Public Works department to site the station as
strategically as possible with as little impact on the environment
as possible. The sub committee is also working on a much-
needed fire station for south U.C.

*  The MTS report detailed the new route 237 from Rancho
Bernardo via Mira Mesa, L.J. Village Drive, Genesee and to
UCSD every 15 minutes. UCSD students voted to pay for a
student pass system for the next 5 years. Regret to report, still no
transit improvements for South U.C.

. SGPA Architects rep gave an informational report on the update
of the La Jolla Shops (Whole Foods area) in which B.J.'s, TGIF,
and the Landmark theatre will be removed and the parking lot and
entrances remodeled. The restaurants may return in new
buildings but that is still TBD. This is an integrated mixed-use
area with shops and residences and the residences will be
reduced from 33 to 30. Let's hope the right of ways and parking is
improved.

. The Campus Pointe Master Plan informational item was
presented by the Center for Life Science for expansion on
Campus Point Drive. The EIR is being prepared and will be
presented in Jan or Feb. Transit issues are currently being
reviewed at the site.

NO MEETING OF UCPG IN DEC., but issues to come before the
UCPG on January 13 include: Trolley Station Update, Alegria Real
Estate 10 houses on Regents, Caltrans |-5 and Genesee interchange
plans for 2015, University Apariments East on Genesee back for
appeal after reducing height, reduce number of units. Info on sewer
repairs by the city public works dept. You can view the posted agenda
at http://www sandiego_gov/planning/community/profiles/university/
agendas.shtml

If you would like to receive agendas via email, send your request to
sdplanninggroups@sandiego.gov and indicate University planning
group.

S’pecial'ﬂ-fofid'ay Celebrations

NORTH UC LIBRARY HOLIDAY CELEBRATION
Refreshments courtesy of the Friends of the Library, followed
by a performance from the North University Community Teen
Symphony. Tuesday, December 9 at 6:00 pm. And a
HOLIDAY CARNIVAL Presented in conjunction with the Nobel

Recreation Center, featuring face painting, craits and
refreshments. Thursday, December 18 at 10:30 am.

OLD FASHIONED CHRISTMAS SHOW, SONGS AND

NIMMED Mhildroan’a rannartmant of tha hirth af laciie
EINNEN UIHIVIGH o 1TTHaLllIGi i v uic Ull Ul Ui JGoua,

Children's Choir, Contemporary Chair, Youth band, solos and
trios singing Christmas Favorites. December 14, 7:00 p.m.,
Our Mother of Confidence Sierra Hall (3131 Governor Drive).
Fun for the whole Family!!! For tickets contact: lan or Ellie at
858-453-3554 or email: emcglynn@omcsandiego.org,
imascarenhas@omcsandiego.org or call Bobbi Cawdrey 858-
453-3929. Tickets: $25 per adult, $10 teens, free for

children. Dinner catered by the French Gourmet, no-host bar.

e ook o e ol e e e e e e e e e e e e ol o e e e e e e de e dede de e dede e dedede et e e et e dedede

WEST END REGENTS ROAD PROJECT

I am writing this update to keep south University City residents
informed about the proposed housing development on the west side of
Regents Road between Pennant and Governor Drive. The plan is
currently for an HOA development of 10 single-family, 5 bedroom, 2

story, approxnmateiy 3,000 sq. ft. homes. The deve!oper Alegria Real
Estate plans to seil the homes for around $300,000. He has asked for
two deviations from the standard R-1 (single family housing) required
reguiations. One is to reduce the lot width to 40 feet rather than the
standard 50 feet required. The other is to allow a setback of only 11
feet rather than the standard 15 feet, There will be a very narrow road
built extending Renault Way down to the houses allowing for no street
parking and only one way in and out of the area.

The only parking will be in the garage or driveway at each house with
only 6 additional parking places for visitors or residents who have
several cars. Residents on Renault Street and Fried feel that this will
amount to additional cars being parked on their streets. Many residents
have written to the city to: John Fisher (Dev. Project Mgr., Dev.
Services Dept., jsfisher@sandiego.gov) to object to the deviations
which make these two-story houses too close together and not
consistent with the current R-l residential style of south UC. And of
course, parking is also an issue. You, too, still have time to write in
your comments as well.

1 urge you to be informed and to view the plans. Alegria owns the land
and will build there, but you can perhaps influence the density and look
of the development by making constructive criticism now. | have the
UCPG's complete set of plans and am very willing to show them to
anyone. You can contact me at 858-453-6486 or through nextdoor.com
and arrange a time that is convenient.

The developer will be on the UCPG agenda for JANUARY 13. Come
and hear the presentation and also voice your concerns before the
final vote, which may be at this very meeting, The UCPG meets the
second Tuesday of each month at 6:00 P.M. at Forum Hall, above the
Wells Fargo Bank in UTC.

Do come to the meetings and find out about this project as well as the
trolley plans and updates on the new fire stations for both north and
south UC. | am on the fire station sub committee so would be glad to
keep you up to date on those important developments as they
progress,

Nancy Groves, UCPG District 1, Resident Representative
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Meet the Sponsors of the Buy Local Shopping Bag*

AlphaGraphics: December is a time of giving. In that
spirit, AlphaGraphics would like to shine the spotlight on
their nonprofit partner, the Jacobs & Cushman San
Diego Food Bank.

This organization gives so much to so many San Diego

County residents throughout the year, Last year, the
Food Bank distributed 22.3 million pounds of food to San
Diego County, the equivalent of 18.6 million meals; and
served, on average, over 320,000 people per month
throughout San Diego County, more than one in ten San
Diego County residents.

AiphaGraphics is collecting non-perishable food items at

o Al ¥ g =}
the AlphaGraphics Business Center, 3202 Governor

Drive, #102 (near Starbucks), in University City; or visit
www. us727@alphagraphics.com.

UCCA Gives a Shout-out to Its Buy Local Partners

Thank you to aii the iocai businesses participating in UCC
fol 1 1a
H A=
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11U
can take advantage of these Buy Local offers beginnin

2015 UCCA membership card at time of purchase. For an

« AlphaGraphics on Governor, Scott Weathers: Save 20%

on your f first "rQ}ECl {orint, mail large format, nmmnhnnal
products) of $150 or more. Let us help you Increase your
reach!

« Better Than Home Placement, Merle Berman: $200
toward moving costs when our free service helps you find
an assisted living residence for your loved one.

« Chabad Center of UC: New members save almost $30
monthly on the $150 per month Family Rate,

« Cycle Quest: Save 10% off MSRP on any store purchase
(labor excluded) when you mention this UCCA Buy Local
offer; or visit our website and share in the same savings
by using coupon code "UCCA".

» Dance Hula: Save 10% on new, family, or group dancers
ages 3 to adult.

- Diane Medina, Pacific Sotheby's International Realty: l'll
pay your escrow fee when you buy or sell with me.

= Discovery Property Group, Mark Powell, Realtor: Free
Home Warranty valued at $450 when you buy or sell your
next home with me.

= Helping Hands Senior Concierge Services: Free 1
(one) Hour Service per month.

» Kelly Johnson Fitness: Free consultation and 10% off
fitness package for new clients.

« Lori Miller, First Choice Properties: Save thousands in
commission when you sell or buy with me.

« Lorna's Italian Kitchen: Save 50% on Bottles of Beer
and Wine Sunday thru Thursday (In-House Only). With

e AR e e
Buy Local. UCCA members
A n

p o- date Ilstlng, ncludlng
location and contact information, visit the Buy Local page at www.universitycitynews.org.

Terri Day: A UC resident since 1987, a supporter of
UCCA and a Realtor for the last 8 years serving buyers
and sellers, | know UC and San Diego. | am here to
provide you with my experience, along with the
resources and information you need to buy or sell real
estate. For all your real estate needs, contact me at 858-

TTE Q7T e ramanas
775-8377 or visit www terriday.com.

Discovery Property Group was founded by Senior
Real Estate Specialists Mark & Frank Powell, "The
Powell Brothers", two experienced real estate brokers
who live and work in University City. By remaining a
relatively small company the Powell Brothers are able to
oversee all transaction elements and ensure client
satisfaction. Contact us at 858-361-2488 or visit
www.discoverypropertygroup.com.

current UCCA
membership card,
receive 10% off your
meal.

»  Outcast Grill: Free
drink of your choice
with the purchase of
any meal on the first
Wednesday every
month! Limit one per person.

+ Remcon Design Build: Free in home estimate & 10% off
any Kitchen & Bathroom Remodels, Room Additions, or
Complete Home Remodeling projects.

« Roberts Carpets Cleaning: New customers save 25%.

« Round Table Pizza on Governor: Save 20% on any meal
purchase, dine in or take out, when you show your 2015
UCCA membership card. Excludes alcoholic beverages.
Not valid with any other offer.

«  Steve Gray, Wells Fargo Home Mortgage: Free initial
consultation and mortgage pre-approval.

+ STUDIO A SALON: New clients save 10% on any service
with Hairstylists, Manicurist and Esthetician.

»  Terri Day, Realtor, First Choice Properties: Free Home
Inspection when you buy your next home with me, valued
at $450.

+ UCSolarClub.org: Save up to $1000 when you purchase
a Solar System and up to $500 when you purchase an
Energy Storage System.

*There is still time to join UCCA. Refer to the membership coupon in this issue for information. All members receive a
membership card and personalized calendar; those who join at the $100 level receive an insulated shopping bag as well.



By Vince Reardon

Why would anyone spend a Sunday morning picking
litter from their neighborhood streets? It's a good
question because for the past eight months People for a
Clean University City, a group of citizen volunteers, have
elected to do just that.

On Sunday, November 9th, 14 UC residents and one
volunteer from La Mesa, met at Starbucks, 3202
Governor Dr., to tackle a silent but unsightly problem in
UC — litter piling up on our busy streets.

At 7:30 they fanned out across Governor Dr., Regents
Rd., Genesee Ave., and Governor Dr. to collect about
150 pounds of litter and debris over the next 90 minutes.

| asked several volunteers why they join our
neighborhood litter brigade every month. “I really enjoy
living in UC,” said Kim Morch, a regular volunteer. “It's
wonderful for walking and biking. Picking up trash once a
month seemed like a simple and very worthwhile way to
improve the neighborhood. As a bonus, | enjoyed
chatting with my daughter as we worked side by side.”

Another regular volunteer John Sudul said, “I enjoy the
sense of community and get satisfaction from doing my
part when time allows, and presently time allows.”

Long-time resident and UCHS girls’ volleyball coach
Brooke Chic said, "Our Earth is a beautiful place and
needs to be taken care of. | volunteer for the UC cleanup
group because | know that when everybody gives a little,
it is always for the greater good. | wish everyone took a
little more responsibility to enhance and nurture our
Earth.” People for a Clean UC will meet on Sunday, Dec.
14, at Starbucks for its next neighborhood cleanup.
Please join us.

Fower
i
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THE TRANSFORMATION OF GOODWILL

At Goodwill Industries® of San Diego County, we really
appreciate our customers, and are excited to announce our
new Bookstore opening at 7061 Clairemont Mesa Blvd on
December 19", This new location is just a hop, skip, and a
}ump away from our site on Governor Drive. More space will

S i e o e e L S P

ailiow for more opportunities and better selection for our ioyal
Bookstore shoppers. Our Governor Drive location will now be
accepting donations of used clothing, household wares, and
now UC residents can recycle electronics, including computers
(working or notl), piastic bags, and printer cartridges. Need
document shredding? We provide secure document
destruction too!

Everybody
Out of the

In the bad
news/good
news
uGﬁElu’ﬁEﬁt,
Swanson Pool is
closing on January 12th,
2015 again for maintenance and fiscal

reasons. |t was supposed to be closed until April 19,
2015. Thats the bad news. The good news
is Councilwoman Sherri Lightner's office has donated
$19,500.00 to get the pool to cut back & weeks of
closure time. The pool will now reopen on March 9.

Hope is on the horizon that the City will support the UC
community and make plans to expand the pool to meet
the needs of the community, especially the UCHS
swimmers and water polo players who have to rent
space for practice and matches. UCHS swimming coach
Jim Vance (pictured above) says that the rental space
for the Jewish Community Center pool is $100 an hour.
That is very expensive for UC families whose children
play water polo or compete on swimming teams. It is
time for UC to make Swanson serve its swimmers.

Seven years ago an article appeared in La Jolla Village
News that endorsed the idea of Swanson's
expansion. UC resident Catherine deGroot-Hedlin put it
this way: "The more closures we have, the fewer
programs they'll be able to start or maintain there, which
will bring attendance down. If the city can point to few
attendance numbers, it becomes easier for them to close
the pool periodically to save money. How quickly it
becomes a vicious cycle!" Whether you swim or not,
Swanson should serve the community of swimmers.
Please contact UCCA if you would like to help Swanson
expansion plans. Email sandylippe@gmail.com.
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Larry & Elaine Alexander
Alice Andrus

Liilian Brounsiein

Mary Jo Brown

Sally & Pat Crahan

Curie PTA

Inge Davidson

Judie Dresser

Liz Fort

Jane Gibson

Millie Goddard

Barbara & Jeffery Gordon
Margaret Gurney

Al & Rebecca Harutunian
Dr. Tony Hugli

Imamls O loame Llizs
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Kelly Johnson — Kelly Johnson

Fitness
Terry Jones
Ruth Kaplan
A&TLevy

James Luxon

Helga Marchione
Barbara Mauro
Anthony McKoy

Janet & Gary McNamara
Dee McKiniey

Dorothy Merrin

Vicki Miller

Diana & Rudy Mottis
Ed & Marcia Munn
Dave Newman

Earl & Rita Newell
Pauline & Oliver Oen
Deborah Olstad
Florence O'Shea

Paula Ries

Bob & Gerrye Riffenburgh
Venkat Sethuraman
Tyra Schwartz

Don & Elaine Shankles
Marshall Verano
Katherine Wong

Leila & Jerry Wopschall
Matt Wuest

OMMUNITY SUPPORTER

Pauline Baskiel

Phyllis & Al Bendett

Judy & Jim Bethel

Franz Borow

Mr. & Mrs. Joseph Brantuas
Richard & Ann Butcher
Patricia Callan

John, Kari & Tyler Cox
Netanya Cranford

Bobbie Day & Chuck DiSalvo
Bob & Sarah Esch

Susan Foster

Sharon & Peter Franks
Patricia & Andreas Freund
Friends of the University

MNAarmmimibe B i
wOMImunity Branch lerar}'

Martha & Carmi Hodge
Iris & David Gimbel
Marjorie Gredvig

Janice Hill & Robert Littman

Mark Lathom

Annatta | 211 & ir‘hﬂr“ Rachel

PO LLS O LA T i

Helen Lebowitz

David & Beth Lewino
Julian & Lee Lichter

Fred Lonidier

A. Lorang

William & Lucille Massicot
Carl & Marily Mehr

Robert Mitchell

Chuck & Yvette Ogie

Judy Schrieber & David Paterson
Hugh & Mary Pates

Chuck & Peggy Ritchie

Dr. & Mrs. John Russell
David & Helene Schlafman
Carter Shrum

Derek & Wendy Smith
Nancy & Herb Smith
Phyllis Speer

COMMUNITY ANGEL

Fritz Ahern

Karen Arden

Mary Bagheri
Janet & Bob Bishop

Yi Hung Chung

Tom & Sherry Coffey
Georgia Crowne

Alice Fleming

Kevin & Dawn Horst
Kathy Lazzaro

Leslye Lyons

Reed & Diann Moore
Reed & Christine Sullivan

Diane & Tom Ahern

Tish & Tom Berge

Barry & Jacqueline Bernstein
Hallie Burch

Tahra Broderson

Barbara Bry

John Campbell

Les & Jane Davis

Ralph Fear

Don & M.E. Fithian

James Forazadeh — Precision
Innovative Services

Rande Gaydon & Tom Wegman
Steve Gray

Rolf Haas & Carol Costarakis
Jane & John Hargrove

Dan & Karen Harvey

Peter & Doree Hekman
Barbara & Phil Henshaw

Bill & Delores Huston

Darren & Kelley Klassen — Klassen
Painting

Bill & Carol Mahler

Bruce Murray

Don & Jeri Newman

John & Ellen Person

Dr. & Mrs. H. Kent Reed
Roxane Roberts & Family
Fred & Gail Shatsky

Lynn & Steve Shields

Ray & Ardell Skoglund
Charles & Sandy Smith

Gary & Denise Sneag

Jo Guinn & Brad Spitz

Helga & Sam Strong
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CONGRATULATIONS 2015 UCCA Board Members

President: Barry Bernstein, apdrin@aol.com, 858-453-3713
Vice-President: Barbara Henshaw,
barbarahenshaw@ymail.com

Secretary: Vince Reardon, vfreardon@gmail.com
Treasurer: Ginny Charvat, ginnycharvat@yahoo.com

Appointed Positions

Beautification: Barbara Gellman, bggellman@yahoo.com and
Merle Berman, mberman@san.rr.com

Corresponding Secretary: Terry Jones,
t17jones@roadrunner.com

Election: Mack Langston, Terry Jones, Diane Ahern

*Garden Club Chair: Robert Byrnes,

Historian & Holiday Tree Lighting Coordinator; Darlene
Ventimiglia, darleneven@yahoo.com

Membership: Hallie Burch, UCCAmembership@gmail.com
Neighborhood Watch: Barbara Gellman,
bggellman@yahoo.com

Newsletter Chair: open

*Newsletter Ads: Terri Day, uccaADS@hotmail.com
*Newsletter Distributor: Valerie O’Neill, voneill95@yahoo.com
*Newsletter Editor: Jemma Samala, UCCAEditor@gmail.com

The following officers were elected unanimously at the
UCCA November election:

President Barry Bernstein Publicity & Promotion: Diane Ahern, ahern.diane@gmail.com
Vice-Pres. Barbara Henshaw UCCF Rep.: Mack Langston,
Secretary Vince Reardon mack@pacificcoastcommercial.com
Treasurer Ginny Charvat UCPG Rep.: Nancy Groves
Congratulations to the incoming board; thank you to out-
going recording secretary Bonnie Hornbeck. Pictured *Non-Voting Member

above is: Reardon, Henshaw, Charvat, and Bernstein.

...O..'.........'.....ll..........'....!0.......’...........I.......

University City Community Association 2015 UCCA Membership Application*

2015 Members will receive our new membership card and a special thank-you gifts for joining.
___Individual Member $20 ___ Community Supporter $40 __ Community Angel $60
__ Gold Membership $100
2015 Gold category members will receive the UCCA shopping bag, along with other gifts.

Please print Name(s)
Address

Business name
Phone E-mail

Individual and Business members’ names will be listed in the newsletter.
Please indicate if you do NOT want your name to be listed. __ Do NOT list my name.
Make your check payable fo UCCA. Mail to UCCA, 3268 Governor Drive, Box 121, San Diego, 92122. Payment is also accepted
through PayPal on our website www.universitycitynews.org

Your UCCA membership dues make a big difference in our community.
These funds help support our many worthwhile organizations, (i.e. public schools’ fundraising,
Standley Park, EdUCate, Neighborhood Watch, Garden Club, ImproveUC, Buy Local)
as well as many special projects and activities such as median beautification,
painted electrical boxes and street banners, 4th of July Celebration, summer concerts,
December holiday tree lighting, and of course
our monthly newsletter delivered to your home and/or business.

*This membership is valid for the 2015 calendar year. Thank you for joining UCCA.
If you have any questions, please contact our membership chairperson Hallie Burch at UCCAmembership@gmail.com.

(I E RN R ERENEERERMNHRSEREJNRJENNNN RN N N N R N NE NN NNXN N
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UCHS Marching Band Finishes on a High Note
By Karen Newman

This season, the UCHS Centurion Sound Marching Band moved
up from the 1A (up to 50 musicians) to the 2A competitive class
(bands consisting of 50-70 performing musicians). The change in
Division level was due in part to the largest number of incoming
freshman musicians in recent history. The majority of the eighteen
talented freshmen came from Standley Middle School, home of
the outstanding music program directed by Mr. Philip Marcus. This
year the Marching Band consists of 54 musicians and 7 members
of the Color Guard directed by Mr. Brandon Corenman, Music
Director at UCHS.

The students perform at UCHS home footbail games in the stands
playing pep tunes, and on the field performing their field show at
half-time. October 19 was Homecoming and several band alumni
brought their instruments joining in with the band in the stands. On
November 7, students from the Standley Middle School Advanced

Damd +
Band joined forces with the UCHS Marching Band to wow the

crowd in the stands for the last regular season home game.

In addition to performing at home football games, the Marching
Band & Color Guard competed in five tournaments this season.
The last regular season field tournament was held at Ramona
High School in Riverside, CA. The band attained their highest
score of the season placing them 13" out of 27 bands in the 2A
class that are members of Southern California School Orchestra
and Band Association. A terrific showing for their first year as a 2A
Division marching band! Way to go Centurion Sound!

There are 12 seniors who will be leaving at the end of the school
year including Anthony Le Calvez, Tim Notestine, Leana
Yearwood, Julian Finberg, Jenna Hom, Lee Hagaman, Ryan
Valenzuela, Eric Wilkinson, Kate Endsley, Nolan McRae, Kalyn
QOrazi, Kaila Rodriguez. They leave behind an excellent group of
musicians and we are looking forward to an even bigger freshman
class entering in Fall "15!

The UCHS Marching Band will make their final appearance of the
year at the La Jolla Christmas Parade on Dec. 6. The Concert
Band, Choir, and Orchestra will be performing their Winter concert
on December 18,in the high school auditorium at7 pm. Tickets

will be on sale soon. Standley students are free with their school
ID.

TAKE ME OUT TO THE BALL FIELD!

Sign ups to play spring baseball with University City Little League
are happening now! Registration is online at www.ucll.org. UCLL
has divisions for all ages and players of all ability are welcome.
Divisions range from Tee Ball (4 — 6 years old) to the Juniors
Division (piayers are accepted up to 14 years oid). Boys and giris

Aame ara farmad in lan and th
are both welcome to play. Teams are formed in January, and the

season runs from Opening Day in early March to Closing Day at
the beginning of June. Little League is a great UC tradition and a
fantastic way to make friends and contribute to the community.

Mamea Aok and alagl
wOme OUt anG piay:

Please join us in kicking off our Spring season with 2 FREE
Softball Clinics! Whether new to the sport or a loyal returning
player...girls ages 5 fo 14 are welcome and encouraged
to attend. Meet up with old friends or make new ones...dust the
rust off or learn new techniques by professionals that support the
great sport of softball and our community.

Saturday, December 6th from 9:30am - 1:00pm

Standley Adult Field, 3585 Governor Drive 92122 (between
Swanson Pool and Standley Middle School)

Clinic Host; Power Line Consulting

Power Line mentors coaches, leads large skill developmental
clinics and offers team practices for multiple league and
organizations throughout San Diego County.

The Power Line vision is to provide a program within which
athletes are inspired to excel.

Saturday, December 13th from 9:30am - 12:00

Hickman Youth Athletic Association Complex, Hickman Field
Drive, 92111 (softball fields are located at the farthest end of the
complex...follow signs)

Clinic Host: Power Surge Softball Club, led by club President,
Scott Berndes and his Power Surge Travel team

The Power Surge organization, established in 1992, is the most
successful and competitive youth softball organization in San
Diego. Club coordinators and players are committed to
supporting the sport at the local level by mentoring girls of all ages
participating in recreation leagues.
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University City High School’s Hall of Fame 2014 Induction Ceremony was held on September 26%. Three new alumni
members into the prestigious group: CDR Paul Brantuas (‘90), Lisa Dodd (‘03), and CDR Joseph Ring (‘91).

Family, friends, community members, and former UCHS faculty were in attendance to honor the alums, who were also
introduced at that evening’s home football game.

The Hall of Fame is a permanent exhibit in the UCHS Media Center (back wall), and is also a travelling exhibit at
various community events, For more information about the UCHS Hall of Fame, you can contact E_m Smith (former
UCHS Principal) at ernestsmith90@gmail.com. Donations on behalf of the project can also be made at www.uc-

centurionfoundation.com (look for the Hall of Fame box).

Congratulations to the new inductees, who have become inspirational role models for the current UCHS Centurions! A summary
of the accomplishments of each inductee is as follows:

> . /‘

Lisa Dodd, Class of
2003

CDR Joseph Ring, Class of 1991

e Selected as Assistant Coach of e First American in Australian
CDR Paul Brantuas, Class 0f 1990 USA Softball Women's history to receive Chief of
e Blue Angels - Navy’s Elite National Team Navy Commendation (highest
“Flight Demonstration e Served as coach of the USA personal decqratwn given by
Squadron” - Right Wing (#2) Softball Junior Women's Royal Australian Na_vy]
in F/A 18 Hornet - 2007-08 National Team e Lead l.last.age negotiator
e Flew F-14D Super Tomcat: 31 e Selected as Head Coach of resglt}ng in su.ccessful release
“Tomecatters”; F/A 18 Hornet University of Nevada, Las of six mtern}atz?nal hostages
VFA-125 “Rough Raiders” Vegas (UNLV Rebel Softball from Somali pirates
e Accumulated more than 2500 Team) e On-scene Canman.der for ‘
hours of flight time; 400 e Played for Forli, Italy: 2008 '_T}’ph_(i?n Ha:yan §1sa$tel' relief
carrier-arrested landings Italian Championship, 2007 in Philippines l:!ellverlng
e Decorations include Strike European Championship 80,000 1bs. of aid
Flight Air Medal, Individual Air e Outstanding player for UCLA e Commander, Naval Surface
Medal Softball Team — competed in forces "'I‘acFician one.ar" for
e Navy & Marine Corps College World Series 2004- Abl_'aham Lincoln Carrier
Commendation Medal with 2006; 2004 National Softball Strike Group _
Distinguished “Combat Valor” Champions e Veteran of Operation Iraqi

Freedom and Operation
Enduring Freedom
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(858) 909-0200 -

* Donate clothing, books,
computers & electronics
(working or not), and

household itemes at this

location.

* Secure document chrnrlrling
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services provided. Drop off
your confidential documents

RESIDENTIAL
BROKERAGE

more

INNovation

A Services
“Better Roofs at Better Prices”

NEED A NEW ROOF

AD DERAIRA
VR REFAIRT

_' San Diego's Award Winning Contractor

A E n'n

Deal Directly
with Owner

B Repairs * New Roofs * Re-Roofing John Houge
Certaiieed®  Emergency Leak Repairs * Seamless Rain FRRREIS
usrice Gutters * Skylights  Solar Tubes

a8 PR 558
Zomom  CALL A PROFESSIONAL! é,,.w

Cali for Free Estimate

Lufet:me Warranty on Workmanship & Installation
General Liability & Workmans Comp Insured

*Lifetime of Product. *Repairs Excluded
www.professionalroofingservices.com

,Jl _
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* Brand new website: Visit ColdwellBanker.com today!
« The maost visited real estate brand online

* World-class mobile app for both buyers and sellers

= Digital transaction system simplifies the sales process
= Professsional marketing and social media team

» Expect more with Coldwell Banker!

19

Hoemes Sold

Homes Currently for Sale

v

92122 Market Snapshot - Last 60 Days - Single Family Homes

$751,184
AvG, Sale Price

$413.70

Avg. Price/Sq Ft.

$

ﬁ*.

Delton G.
619.200,1256

~ JohnB.
858.583.5157

Carol U.
858,705.2399

John S.
858.349,0051

Saoncd

DerkS
619.534.1904

~ Thanks for the Great Year, and Happy Holidays!

Kathleen M.
B5H.440.7014

Carol S.
619.203.2424

Kathleen W.
619.944.6520

T

Lydia H.
858.472,0608

Katie D.
858, ??q 1239

June K.
B58,353.0406

To Advertise in our February 2015 Issue
Contact TERRI DAY at uccaAds@hotmail.com for details

Deadline: January 16th
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| Considering Senior Living-

| can help you make
YOUR NEXT Big Move!

DitzLer FamiLy CHIROPRACTIC
3202 Governor Drive Suite 200 + San Diego, California 92122

www ditzlerchiropractic.com

| Help relocate active Seniors throughout
San Diego & Orange County

&
O CL
c
@
o
@
C
©
@
-

| T iiS i >ai ime r(el
it a peaceful transition. There are many I

Professional & Reliable Doug Hackiey, CEO
wonderful options and places for seniors.

. n . Call me TODAY for more information!
o0 Po.  Bay Park Moving | can SAVE YOU THOUSANDS on this

Y rF Wi ¥ \ Yy YN}

MOVE and make it easy for YOU! l
Free Estimates Cal # T-190145 : '

[
|
|
i
6495 Lipmann Street, San Diego, CA 92122 i E-_m.ﬂm.@-
i

(858) 535-1911 Fax (858) 535-9192 Cell (858) 472-4123
email: bpmove @aol.com (858) 452f9000
lorimillerhomes@gmail.com

U.C.'s Real Estate Ex & TOP Producer! |1}
Host * i i Radio AM 1700

WE FiX YOUR COMPUTER!
We come to you or

you come to us for the lowest rates!

Call Robert
858-449-1749

Right Choice Senior Living

Lic#374602704 (UTC/La Jolla)

See photos & videos at

www.rightchoiceseniorliving.org
(619) 246-2003

Call for Tour. Private rooms w/bath

Everyone is Welcome!
Christmas Eve Service

4:00 & 6:00 PM - December 24, 2014

First Baptist Church of San Diego
5055 Governor Drive - FBCSD.com

@ Residential Assisted Living Home
e Quality & Passionate 24/7 Care in safe,
clean, nurturing , & secure environment
@ Loving Care, Great Location, Great Food
e Memory/Dementia Care Offered

@ Hospice, Short term stays (respite) OK




DECEMBER 2014/JANUARY 2015 www.universitycitynews.org 16

BREADSTICKS FANTASTICS | '\ »
L

ARY 16" CHEESE PiZZA
WITH 1 TOPPING
&

2 LITER SODA= h Ny s
FREE SIDE OF BREADSTICKS! R : 5 DELIVERY
1M1
L\ HEIGHBORS /)
MODERN ARTES A o \ /
-
Jn 1 —

Ed

o

- aAFT Piz>
l cRATT P22 4

FREE 2 LITER S0DA! EST. CUMPANY 2013

EREE BELVERY"
carzes ow pere BUILT FROM SCRATCH

Famis
WEIET MK TN MNET CRTERTEG & FRESENT Coupan
OTPEF CREHIT BT COMMINEL,

) YOUR ENTIRE CREW

FREE DELIVERY!

. ANY ORDER OVER $50 . NY style pizzas » farm-fresh salads « homemade pastas » strombolis » desserts
& WWW.CRAFTPIZZACOMPANY.COM
202 OFF
ANY ORDER OVER $100 I \
4545 LA JOLLA VILLAGE DRIVE, OrrQ - -
san oinco, C 92122 858.550.5990 | G © © @ rorrIzzAMNY

DISCOVER THE TCS DIFFERENCE

s Toddler - Eighth Grade

» Small class sizes and low student-to-teacher ratios

e Hands-on, project-based learning

e Integrated curriculum with Art, Music, Physical Education,
Spanish and Technology classes

e Reggio Emilia inspired curriculum

® Engaging indoor/outdoor learning environment on

six acres of campus

ATTEND AN OPEN HOUSE

December 11,2014 at 9:30 a.m
January 8, 2015 at 9:30 a.m.

RSVP: 858-454-0184 or admissions@tcslj.org
2225 Torrey Pines Ln., La Jolla, CA 92037  www.tcslj.org



Yield over 10%
return on your
investment at
virtually zero risk —
just as sure as the
sun will rise in the

MOiing:

©LG
1 only nse 100%%
manservatnlline modules

SOLARWORY 7O GO SOLAR!

Increase the value
of your house!

Make money!

Protect the
environment!

Do NOT overpay

products-

JOIN THE UC PHOTONS SOLAR FAMILY!

Thank You All for a GREAT 2014! Happy Holidays and Happy New Year!

2014 Systems: Hurd Cr. — 3.835 kW ¢ Lipmann 5t. - 5.1 kW + Dalen PL = 4.8 kW + Fulton 5t. = 1,875 kW +
Radeliffe Dr. — 4.8 kW » Radeliffe Dr, — 5,83 kW + Ridgemoor Dy, — 5.4 kW » Mount Vemon 5t —6.21 EW
Rooe 81— 42 KW ¢ Amaldson Ave - 2.7 kW + Governor Dr. — 6.05 kW ¢ Donald Ave. — 63 kW ¢+
El Paso Real - 13,2 kW + Hidden Mese Rd. - 7.2 KW + Corte Maria Ave. - 7.2 kW * Via Regla— 4.2 kW +

Lakewood Cr = 7.2kW » Cozzens 5t — 4.8 kW « Villanova Ave, - 5.7 kW
Welmer PL—4.8 kW

TTRITT I
UNLV

Direct (858) 945-LIST (5478) as
NancyBeck@Century21Award.com
www.NancyBeckRealtor.com

6117 Dirac Street
4bd, 2.5 ba, 2,691 sgft
Quiet canyon lot

Beautifully remodeled.
SOLD at $93%,000

+ Bakowell St = 7.2KW «

DOITY MNTTY NLIATOARC
IKO11 X LIl Y FITULIUIND

6Z7a Raiciifie Drive, San Diewo, GA 57122
858-7150-2300 + 831-224-3015

ucphotons@omail.com + www.ucphotons.com

CAR Sonlar Pantractor liconea.
A AFRIEELN &8 .

TRy

#AIRER aFr

Katie

Dunahoo

4007 Porte de Palmas #67

| 2
‘I University City Scripps Ranch
“ New Escrow- Stunning 2 BR, SOLD- This 5 BR, 4.5 BA, 3421
“ 2.5 BA, iri-level, remodel in the  sq ft dream home inciudes a
incomparable Madrid complex. huge lot and custom pool.
| | $625,000 $1,150,000
l._.._._._._._._..._._.l_ ........ e
‘ i Happy Holidays!
Kathleen Lydia
Williams Hwang Vosovic

RESIDENTIAL BROKERAGE

=

12343 Kingspine Ave.

June
Kubli

858.633.6411

3488 Wellesly Avenue
4 bd, 2 ba, 1,754 sgft
Stunning, remodeled single

storyl

QOFFERED at $775,000

3748 Cascade Court
3bd, 2 ba, 2,100 sqgft
Spacious single story home!
Quiet cul-de-sac
OFFERED at $790,000

BUYING OR SELLING ... CONTACT NANCY BECK TODAY 858-945-LIST(5478)!




West end single story 3/2,
1800 sq.ft. w/xint floorplan,
vaulted ceilings, enclosed
courtyard, yard, built in BBQ,
patio & VIEW! §774,000
5205 Bothe

Exquisite 5 bedroom, 2 bath
canyon view home. Vaulted

railinae A8N en # suinrasam
TEINgS, oow 54,0 SUnToom,

gorgeous gardens & private
courtyard. $785,000

7389 Florey Court

4/2.5 - 17800 sq.ft.
comer lot. Upgraded,
picture windows, Split

level. Great living! HUGE
yard w/pool. $949K
5727 Honors

Recent LORI MILLER
SOLDS!

6611 Dennison

7028 Dennison $7
| CAN SELL YOURS!
PROVEN RESULTS!

ik
=]

Amazing-2700 sq.ft. Mid-
Century modern masterpiece
on over .5 acre gorgeous
view lot on best street in UC.
$1,238,000
6 Quidde Couri l

Spectacular panoramic views
from this cne of a kind lot in west
end U.C.! Single story 4/2, great

floorplan. W(ap around 15,300

Pty 1% bed BOCH NOA
Sq., view ol $858,000

2604 Gobat Avenue

GORGEOUS 5/3, 3065 sq.ft.
w/wood flooring, custom
chefs kitchen, oversized

family room, loft, HUGE lot &

VIEWS! $942,000
4166 Combe

LORIMILLER |

Radio Host “Real Radio Now”™
M(es8) 452-9000  iorimillerhomes@gmail.com AM 1700 ESPN

WWW. Pver homeuc.com

Wishing you and your family
a wonderful holiday season and a healthy and peaceful New Year

Thank You For Trusting Us For 30 Years
To Help You Achieve "The American Dream" In UC

Caryl & Linda

Linda Bernsitein

858.245.6711
lindahomes@aol.com

Caryl Lees
858.449.7760 Award ®
caryllees@gmail.com MRS e ity
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Ahi Sushi & erll::.-ifi’
(Japanese & Chinese Cuisine)

Special Grand Opesnidy " = -

Tease Join s Fn ua1earnmrn9r Cheer New Frand Uye&f;ny

By Enjoying? Fraa 1 Callforma Roll

90% OFF ¢

-' Cut Rolls & Sushi

Wiﬂlen[um 35 do Purchase, Please Present Coupon ‘When Ordering,
S, Only Cine Coupon Per Tabl & 7 Diys A Wesk

: ;giimumgggm r:;gy:[E S L A
i a‘ rnor Drive, San Dlsgc CAS92122 {Next to Vions} 11:15 AM 200 PM
= www.iloveahi.com 4:30 PiM - 9:30 PM

#fuﬁsa),pmm « Fax: (858) 678-0988

.. &

@  All Saints Lutheran Church

ﬁs 6355 Radcliffe Drive
A 858.453.3595

Come and see!

Christmas Eve Service, 7:00 pm
Please join us for the candlelight

L5
allsaintsuniversitycit

=

.0rg

We know you are facing
an impariani decision regarding

I I a s the care and well-being of &

very special person in your lile.
Eldoﬂy Rosidentisl Care Homa

When it’s time to consider assisted living care
for your loved one, we invite you to visit
‘" _‘.ﬂ, Autumn Villas located in University City,

Call today to schedule an appointment.
We are here for you.

!‘llAutumn

(858)750-2021

UNIVERSITY CITY
UNITED CHURCH

hrive: -

Church Service &
Sunday School
10:830 g.mi. PRS0

Rev, Jane Heckles, Interim Minister
An Open & Affirming Congregation

Christmas Eve service Dec. 24 at 7:00 pm

Dance Hula Fitness

ages 3 to adult

3316 Governor Dr. &
4126 Executive Dr.

dancehula9.com
dancehula@mail.com

-
O

>

hém Helping Hands
=

SENIOR CONCIERGE SERVICES

# Organization & More I

# Hrrands 4 Shopping ¢ Companionship
(858) 736-9576 l

SeniorHelpUC@gmail.com l

UC Resident

T r 1 TN VY A ST

- 1
HAPPY, HEALTHY HATHA YOGA l
|

Pure Hatha Yoga f_ )

Classes ot Standiey Recreation Center
3585 Govenor Dr, San Diego CA 92122 [J)Q
Manday épm-8pm Beginning

Wednesdoy spm-apm Intermedinta \

o P

(;talB rarm©« STATE FARM l
Providing Insurance and Financial Services I &

| . INSURAMCE
Home Office, Bloomington, [lincis 61710 L—

Michael A. Cohen, Agent Lic. # 0506499

Linda Cohen LUTC, Marketing Representative Lic. #0732318
3232 Govemor Drive, Suite G
San Diego, CA 92122-2931

linda@michaelacohen.com Bus. 858.457.3520

Fax 858.457.1488

Thank you for your loyalty. We appreciate you.

-One-on-one computer assistance
-Windows and Mac

-Cell Phone assistance

-Photos, software, networking,
printers set up, and more!

858-598-3171

FREE Placement and Consulting
Services for Elders and Their Families

Assisted Living Independent Living
Medicare Relocation
Alzheimer’s Skilled Nursing
Veterans Benefits Spouse’s Benefits
In Home Care Hospice

BI-.TTEII THAN HOME

PLACEMENT Merle Berman, Consultant

mberman@san.rr.com

betterthanhomeplacement.com
619.772.1125




Improve UC is a nonprofit
organization dedicated to facilitating
aii types of improvemenis within our

it
community. We've been working on
project

the Qtnnrilp\: Park Pavilion 0

since the beglnnmg of this year and
on behalf of the Improve UC board, |
want to thank all those who have
made pledges to this project. We
appreciate the community support
we've received so far, and will
continue our efforts to make this
project a reality. We are also very
excited to let you know about a larger
vision for the commumty in the area

iy PV e i

along Governor Drive that has been
presented by San Diego Unified

i L N S

School Board member John Lee
Evans and other community leaders.
This vision is consistent with the
mission of Improve UC, and we are
pleased to be part of the effort to
create awareness and  solicit
community input.

Governor Drive and its surrounding
sireets run through the heart of South
UC, providing a community path to
three public schools, Standley Park,
and nearby shopping areas. This hub
also allows easy access for
thousands of residents who walk and
bike along Governor Drive and

surrounding streets.

“The Great Neighborhood Book™ by
Jay Walljasper describes the concept
of “Placemaking” as the notion that
great communities have places within
the neighborhood where people can
go to relax, have fun and see one
another. It goes on to say that one of
the key characteristics of community
“places” is that they promote
sociability. “These are the spots
where you run into people you know,
where you take friends and family
when you want to show them the
neighborhood. These places become
the heart and soul of the
neighborhood because they offer
people many different reasons to go
there”. They go on to say that great
“places” are also accessible and

attractive, and facilitate activities that
bring people together.

the Juiy 4"
Celebration, Summer Concerts,
Oktoberfest, Banana Split, holiday
events, sporting events, and many
more. As a continuation of these
efforts and with this “placemaking”
ideal in mind. we would like to
introduce and promote discussion for
projects that can be incorporated into
a iong term master pian to be

- HH ~A H
prioritized and executed during the

next 3-5 years. This is a “wish list”
which in due course will require
feasibility review. Right now we ask
you to “Imagine UC 2020" without
regard to assumed feasibility and
Dream Big regarding our future. In
the next phase, we can move forward
to consider individual projects for
researching feasibility and funding.

Ideas proposed to date include our
Pavilion project in Standley Park, the
expansion of Swanson Pool into an
that

srtiatie
ajjuaus CENc (== 8

competition requirements for our
schools, and provide new features for
community members of all ages, and
a walking track around Spreckels
Elementary and Standley Middle
schools.

center will meet

Regarding funding, the assumption,
and hope, is that individual or
collective projects can be funded as
public/private  partnerships  with
portions of the funding coming from
the San Diego Unified School District,
the City of San Diego, and from
private sources. At this time, there is
no financial commitment from any of
these three sources, and significant
feasibility work must be done once
we reach a consensus about the
vision.

We will soon be having town hall
meetings to get input regarding the
Vision and specific projects, and will

be sencung out notifications regarding
date, time and ]J!:zuvs In the

meantime, please send us vour ideas
and provide input by going to our
website at www.improveuc.org and
clicking on the Survey tab. If you
would like to get involved or have

deni'nnn

SUGns P
reg@ImproveUC.

e:: .c;

FUTURE AQUATIC CENTER



